
From: Tom Errico <thomas.errico@tylin.com>
To: Jean Fraser <JF@portlandmaine.gov>
CC: David Margolis-Pineo <DMP@portlandmaine.gov>, Katherine Earley <KAS@port...
Date: 5/13/2015 1:41 PM
Subject: Jewish Community Center

Jean - I have reviewed updated trip generation information provided by the applicant and have the 
following additional comments.

*         I'm concerned that the ITE data is not a good source for estimating traffic for the proposed project.  
I would suggest that the applicant conduct traffic counts/surveys at existing facilities to better estimate 
traffic levels.  I would also like to get  a better understanding on historic traffic activity at St. Patrick's 
Church. I recognize that traffic volumes are not likely to be available, but information on daily services and 
other event details would be helpful for my review and understanding of project impacts.  The applicant 
should attempt to provide specific church service information, if available.

*         The pick-up and drop-off of daycare and others will need to be carefully managed. Accordingly, the 
applicant should provide specific details on how this process will take place.  This should include what 
building entrances will be used, sidewalk facilities between parking spaces and the noted entrance, etc.  I 
would note that the pick-up/drop-off program must be managed such that vehicles are not parking along 
the driveway off Congress Street.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Best regards,

Thomas A. Errico, PE
Senior Associate
Traffic Engineering Director
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